
2.9	� Deputy J.A. Hilton of St. Helier of the Minister for Planning and 
Environment regarding Field 1248, La Pouquelaye, St. Helier: 

Would the Minister give an undertaking to the Assembly that he will not grant 
planning permission or take any other steps that would then lead to permission being 
granted in respect of Field 1248, La Pouquelaye, St. Helier until the current Royal 
Court appeal by the developer in relation to this site has been concluded? 

Deputy R.C. Duhamel (Assistant Minister for Planning and Environment -
rapporteur): 

The Minister has asked me to convey to the House that he is able to give this 
assurance.  He has issued instructions to his department to progress and defend this 
planning appeal in the Royal Court.  As a result he will not be making any decisions 
which would lead to the granting of planning permission until the appeal has been 
concluded. 

Deputy J.A. Hilton: 
I am grateful for the Assistant Minister’s response. 


